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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.
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Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:.
· 28th June to 3rd July 2008 - International convention Rotterdam.
· 13th February – Next dinner meeting.
· 6th March – UNIFEM IWD Southbank. 
· 7th March. – IWD luncheon Arana Leagues Club

· 16th March – Area 3/5 Workshop- Noosa

· 20th Feb – Morning tea Brisbane Women’s club celebrating 100 years.

Belated Birthday wishes for January:

8th 
Kay Reid

29th 
Di Westwood
February Birthdays:

Many Happy returns of the day!

7th
Joyce Karuse

24th
Patricia Sherman
ZONTA BINGO REPORT.
Zonta support ladies are expected to be there by 9.30 am.  Bingo is our biggest fundraiser and for those who do their roster, it is certainly rewarding at the end of the year when we are able to give so much to the community.  The Arana leagues Club is doing all it can to support and promote our game.
Bingo Roster 
Please take note of a few changes.

FEB
7th
Kay

14th          Jan      

21st
Penny

28th
Tracey  & Penny

March  

6th
Elizabeth

13th,   
Bettina     

20th       Laurie

27th
Carol
April  10th  Lorraine

Would all bingo volunteers please tell me again when you are not available to do roster.

The following members volunteer for bingo;

Laurie, Kay, Karen, Jan, Penny, Tracey, Bettina, Elizabeth, Lorraine, Rosalind, Carole. Thank you all very much and with such a number, apart from Penny who does one Thursday every month, it means that you do your roster about once every 3 months.  

Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Do not ring me. 
Vicki Williams 

Bingo Convenor
President’s Message
Thanks to all those members that 

have continued to hold the fort while the holiday period was on.  Lorraine, Vicki and Simone that I know about at this time, but I’m sure there are more of you than those good Zontians.

Well I hope that you are all refreshed and raring to go on our International Women’s Day Lunch that is being arranged for our next big profile Event.  We will need all our members to promote this and make sure it is a success.
Thank you to all the committee that met at Lorraine’s place and put together the emergency kits for Jebb House.  Thank you also to Lorraine for delivering the goods and new school bags to the refuge.
Happy New Year to you all and we will meet again at our dinner

meeting on the 13th February.

Regards,
Jan Spittle 

Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee
Dear Members,
I am sorry, I thought I had sent my column with Penny’s profile.  As my computer is currently not working I am not able to submit anything this month. I will resume my column for the next newsletter
Regards, Rosalind Pestell
Tania Major’s speech re: Kowanyama
Young Australian of the Year
Alcohol and drugs killed spirit of Santa.  (The Australian, 25 January 2008)
TOMORROW it will be a year since I was honoured by being chosen Young  Australian of the Year. In my acceptance speech last January, I said that my award was a stark reminder that I was one of very few young people from my home community in Aboriginal Cape York who have been given a real chance to an education and a choice in how to lead their life.

My achievements - going to university and being at home in my community as well as the wider world - are not unusual by the standards of mainstream Australia, but in Kowanyama I was the exception. All my  classmates from primary school have fallen victim to alcoholism,

suicide, early pregnancy or criminality. Even the most functional young people remain isolated from the real economy and become welfare dependent.

A year ago, I was hoping for change. Since then many good policies, such as welfare reform, have started to be implemented in Cape York, but to tell the truth, not much has changed for children and young people in  Kwanzaa. This week we have read how the appalling sexual abuse of children has continued. These tragedies gave me reason to reflect on what I saw at Christmas in Kowanyama.

Christmas is, or should be, a celebration for our children. It was when I was a child in Kowanyama.

The spirit of Christmas was alive. The Christmases I remember celebrated our Aboriginal heritage as well as the birth of Christ.  For months leading up to Christmas, the three tribes that lived in  Kowanyama would get together and practice ceremonial dancing under the strict instruction of elders.

The dancers learned the songs in our own languages. On Christmas Eve after church we'd come together for a corroboree, with fire dancing, a celebration of light and life. Christmas was the time for families to get together and go to church. Leading up to Christmas when I was a kid, they talked to us about the significance of Christmas and of the baby who was born to the Virgin Mary. We practiced Christmas carols and performed in front of the community.

Santa Claus came to Kowanyama in a large army plane. I was sitting with my friends at the airstrip, with my little fingers clutching the wire of the fence, eagerly singing Christmas carols while waiting for Santa.

Last Christmas, there was no Christmas spirit in my home community. The spirit of Christmas has been replaced by a culture of dysfunction.  Christmas now revolves around alcohol. For the first time in history, the pub was open on Christmas Eve. There were fights everywhere and grog parties everywhere. A young man was stabbed and flown out by the Flying Doctor.

Santa stopped coming to our Cape York west coast communities when I was a child because some boys in the community of Aurukun north of Kowanyama held the plane up with shotguns.

We never saw Santa again. Bikes and other expensive presents are still handed out to children in the midst of the dysfunction, but there is no sense of Christmas.

Only a few dancers were trying to keep our cultural dancing alive this Christmas. Children were sitting outside the canteen looking through the 4m fences while everybody around them was drunk and some people were  drunkenly trying to participate in the dance without having practiced, which was disrespectful and disturbing. What this shows is that a change for the worse has happened recently, and it is this deterioration that is hurting our children in a way that has been described in this newspaper.

Our people have suffered during the eras of dispossession and discrimination. Our clans were dispersed and forced into missions. My people were underpaid and controlled in a humiliating way. Parents and children were separated. But the modern culture of substance abuse and passivity is destroying the communities my grandparents' and great grandparents’ generations rebuilt on the ruins of dispossession. My home community can't protect the children and has nothing to offer young people.

There is insight among some young people. I was approached by 15 young kids who told me: "We know the effects of drugs and alcohol because we

see it every day. We don't want it in our life, we know the community has nothing to offer for us. What can you do to help us to get out of the situation we are in now?"

They have developed a passion for dancing (they call it "cranking") to express their energy and to do something other than descend into alcohol and drug abuse.

They can't read or write but they tell me they know that education is important and they want to learn how to read and write.

Indigenous policy discussion often becomes very detailed: what is the policy going to be in relation to, for instance, Community Development  Employment Projects, alcohol management, housing and child protection.  But the first simple question we need to ask ourselves in Kowanyama and many other communities is this: Why did we let the spirit of Christmas die? How do we allow the spirit of children and young people to flourish instead of being broken as they grow into young adults? 

The question I keep asking myself is: "Has my year as Young Australian of the Year made any difference?" I know that it has for some. The face of a young black person like them on TV and in the papers has influenced some to stay on the path of education, study and work. But is this a turning point for my home community? As this week's news shows, the question "What is rock bottom for Kowanyama?" remains unanswered.
CORRESPONDENCE REPORT

Just a few snippets from the correspondence.

Our new photocopier is now at Simone’s place and we are waiting on our laminator.

We had a photo shoot with Geoff Wilson MLA to advertise the occasion for advertising purposes.

Geoff is going to distribute the photo and a screed with his area newsletter and the event has been forwarded to all the local papers.

Next meeting, bring along your cheque book as the International Women’s Day event is on Friday 7th March which will be before our March Dinner meeting.

We received an invitation from Brisbane Women’s Club, inviting members to their Centenary celebrations launch on Wed 20th Feb. $30     RSVP 14th Feb.

Area 3/5 workshop is in Noosa this year and we are hoping to car pool to the event.  

Vicki will be area Director next year and is already planning on making this event enjoyable and any suggestions from club members are greatly appreciated.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY

Janet and I have been working on the editorials and advertising in the papers.  Simone has done the invitations and banners are being organized with the help of Tracey.
DOOR PRIZES & RAFFLES.

If anyone has a contact for a good door prize contact Simone.

Bev McDowall has donated another lovely quilt to be raffled.

We do have a small array of gifts for raffles.
Thought for the month.


The river flows, 


The river of love, wisdom, tolerance and understanding


Those that drink from the river


Shall find eternal peace.


V. Williams

















All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

